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Professor Antonio Castellanos was for several years a treasured colleague and friend.  A person with the skills and foresight of an experienced physicist he added much to our tripartite collaboration with Dr Pierre Atten under the auspices of NATO and European contracts.  His ability to read, write and lecture fluently in English, French and, of course, Spanish was impressive and led him to receive many invitations to engage in further collaboration and to lecture on the international stage.

He was passionately interested in the fluid dynamic instabilities resulting from an injection of space charge into insulating liquids and the consequent development of both analytical and numerical procedures to describe the onset of chaotical dynamics.  This was further extended to the implications both analytically and experimentally for the augmentation of heat transfer in such liquids.

His contact with and direction of the many graduate students was of especial concern to him.  His subsequent work on liquid bridges in micro-gravity preceded his more recent venture into and contributions to the study of powder charging and dynamics.

On a personal note, I will remember well him asking me why the City of Plymouth was so prominent on maps of the British Isles.  My reference to Sir Francis Drake and the Spanish Armada caused an ebullient response and will always remind me that although coming from entirely different cultural backgrounds we could always work in harmony and with good humour.  The Electrohydrodynamic community has lost and will sadly miss one of its founding members.

 
Dr Tony Richardson
